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Senate Bill No. 2131, SD2, HD1 – Relating to Energy

To the Honorable Sylvia Luke, Chair; Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice-Chair, and Members of the
Committee:

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure.  I am Jim Kelly, Member Service and
Communications Manager at Kauai Island Utility Cooperative (“KIUC”).  KIUC stands in strong
support of Senate Bill No. 2131, SD2, HD1.

KIUC continues to believe that the primary purpose of the fuel tax is to provide funds for
highway construction and maintenance (or in the case of aviation fuels, funds for airport
construction and maintenance).  This has been accomplished over the years by imposing the
tax on fuel sold for on-highway use.  KIUC believes that the intent of the law is to exclude
naphtha sold and used for power generation purposes from the State vehicle transportation
and respective County fuel taxes.

Senate Bill No. 2131, SD2, HD1 clarifies this interpretation.

KIUC uses approximately 15 million gallons of naphtha annually in the generation of electricity,
which represents approximately 50% of KIUC’s yearly electrical energy production.

This would result in an additional $4.4 million tax expense that would increase KIUC’s cost of
purchased fuel and raise the average residential electric bill by 7% or about $10 a month.
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As you know, KIUC is a member-owned electric cooperative.  Unlike for-profit corporations (i.e.
investor owned utilities), cooperatives are not-for-profit and member-run.  Without the need for
profits and shareholder dividends, cooperatives are free to invest what would normally be
profits (cooperatives call them "margins") in the business by allocating margins to the
cooperative's members as capital credit contributions, or, eventually, by making patronage
capital refunds to its members; and otherwise generally using the monies collected for the
general welfare of the cooperative members.  Any additional expenses would be passed
through to our members and reduce KIUC margins that would impact patronage capital
refunds back to our members.

Thank you again for the opportunity to inform you of KIUC's position on this matter.
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